ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 20th MAY 2010
730PM OSPREY ROOM, HFA, DINGWALL

 Present

Margaret Paterson/ Joan Maxwell/ Jack Murray/ Jim Hyslop /Jenny Maclennan / Margaret Farmer/ Robbie Russell/ Angela Maclean/John Stirling/Keith Pickering/ Roy Sinclair/Sandra Gass/ Lorna Benson/ Gerry Macready.
1. Apologies

Jack Evans/ Alan Hunter
2. Welcome

JM welcomed everyone to the meeting.
3. Minutes of Last Meeting
           The minutes were agreed with no changes
Proposed -- Margaret Paterson  Seconded -- Jim Hyslop
4. Matters Arising

1) Maryburgh and Conon Bridge Bowling Club fundraising offer , message has been passed to Charlie Forbes.
2) Martin Lumsden and Fortrose Bowling club are holding the Black Isle Pairs competition all week, money raised will be donated to charities of Fortrose’s choice.
3) Angela Maclean has been in contact with Charlie Barclay re hockey championship, all in hand.
4) Trophies ordered for awards night.
5. SDO/ ACTIVE SCHOOLS CO-ORDINATOR’S UPDATE

          Apologies received from Wilma Kelt who was unable to attend as she is very busy with HM Inspectorates, also Wilma is taking thirteen girls to South Africa to teach local children how to be sports leaders.

The Ullapool cluster in the last three months has been leading the way with shinty coaching, especially at primary level. Kinlochbervie have U12 U14 U18 teams playing matches. There have been visits from Ronald Ross to coach .

Courses in activity coaching for all ages are available via Christine Godley and the 2014 Communities Fund and the Big Lottery. Information for this will be on the website. .(JMACREADY)
    All P5’s in Ross-shire will be trying golf with plastic clubs. May will see the start of ‘Beep’ tests as part of the X programme organised by NHS, active schools highland and Highland council, to target the overweight/obese .

Achiltibuie P7 transitions will include four schools doing football, also there will be nursery transition events including gymnastics and football.

  Ross-shire Primary Schools Sports Association have been promoting netball. Alness is holiding a swimming gala, Fortrose will be trying golf next week. Athletics and cricket follow next month. Ullapool swimming pool has been closed due to problems with the solar panels on the roof.
  . John Kearny, basketball development officer, took a squad of players from all over the highlands to Edinburgh of  which the U12 girls and boys won. Gerry currently working on HC summer sport programme.

6. Grant Aid
See sheet.
a) Sailing- FC certificate prerequisite for coaching.£35 each for two, 50% agreed.

b) Jack Evans selected for two national Championships. Possibility of extra travel funding discussed..

c) Highland Disability Sport invited to attend a competition in Switzerland Total £115, 50% grant agreed.
7. Correspondence
1. Thanks received from Shay and Struan Ross for RCSC support for their badminton.
2. Thanks recorded to all bowling clubs taking part for charity in the Black Isle Pairs competition.
3. Teams for Stornoway Golf competition notified. Forms available tonight for gentlemen bowlers. Marie Sutherland notified about the ladies competition. No SALSC forms available as yet.
4. Two late fees received from last year.Indoor Bowling and Skate Club, two years paid at once.
8. New Membership Applications.

1. Lorna Benson, representing Scottish endurance riding club.
9. Treasurer’s Report

Presented at AGM.

Accounts—see printed list.

Financial report runs from Jan2009 until 20/05/2010.New financial year starts after this date. Alan Hunter currently resolving outstanding grant claims, the financial period has had to be extended due to unclaimed approved grants still outstanding.

 New database will enable office bearers to share information and facilitate takeover of new office bearers in future. Printer required.

Alistair MacBain verification of accounts, accounts accepted, proposed Jack Murray, seconded John Stirling.

10. HSDA/COACHING HIGHLAND

At SALSC conference a new way forward was discussed .HSDA. AGM next Wednesday. Sport Scotland setting up hubs throughout Scotland. There will be an Highland and Islands hub. Awaiting further information and developments.  Budget cuts feared. Western Isles interested in amalgamating with HC’s Highlife scheme so visitors could use reciprocal facilities.
11. AOCB /Date of next meeting.
· Robbie Russell—Ross-shire youth league great progress. Sunday 13th June, U17 age group have a challenge match with Scotland Youth development U15 team, taking place at Ross County.
· In August SYFA coaches coming up to do coaching in schools. Hoping for a goalkeeper session too.
· Angela Maclean reported that HC are reviewing a lot of things. Blog on their website for suggestions and recommendations from the public. There is a ward forum meeting on16th June.

· Joan Maxwell—HC have recommended that the Sports council membership fees remain the same, any increase could be proposed for next year.This was referred for further discussion at the next meeting. Thanks given for attendance.

· Committee Meetings
  Grants sub-committee to meet one week previous to general meeting.

· Next meeting   19/08/2010 Osprey room, DFA.  7.30PM.      






